
City Community Updates 
 

 
In response to Governor Brown's lift of all remaining COVID-19 health and safety restrictions, 
City Hall is now open to the public. 

While certain mandates have been lifted, the City still maintains some precautions to continue 
to help prevent the spread of the COVID-19 virus: 

• All public meetings of the City of Carlton will continue being held via zoom. 

• Citizens are still encouraged to use Pay-By-Phone, Online Payment or the City’s Drop-
Box to make utility payments. 

• If personal contact with City staff is necessary, City Hall is limiting to one party in the 
lobby at a time. Customers may be asked to remain outside the building while current 
transactions are being finished. 

Please: 

Utilize the COVID-19 Information Links for up-to-date information for news and information. 

Continue to check in with your neighbors, especially those who are most at-risk; and ensure 
they have what they need to remain safe and secure. 

Check the City's home page regularly for updates. 

https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/community/page/covid-19-information-links


Public Works 
Thank you for keeping our parks enjoyable for everyone by keeping in mind: 

 Parks are open dawn to dusk. 

 Minimize litter in the park. Pack it in, Pack it out. 

 Leave no trace of pet waste.  Use the garbage cans and pet waste stations, and  

 Pet parents, please use a leash or other means to keep your 4-legged friends under 
control and from interferring with another person’s (or canine’s) enjoyment of the park. 

Water/Sewer 

 The Meadowlake transmission line project has begun.  This project will replace over 
15,500 feet of water transmission pipeline.  Trenchline Excavation is doing the project.  
The The City received a grant for $7,150,000 for this project which was to cover all 
aspects of the work including engineering, permitting, construction and change orders.  
The City is also entering an agreement with Yamhill County to share a portion of the 
paving cost for the project.   

 The first step of preparing for the dredging of the City’s raw water reservoir will begin 
August 4, 2021.  On that day, we will begin to the change over to receiving water from 
McMinnville Water and Light. 

 Leak repair completed on Gilwood 
 The Hawn Creek Pump Station project is in the bidding process 
 Surveying for the wastewater treatment lagoon upgrade has started 
 Please do not flush disposable wipes down the toilet.  The wipes plug up the sewer lines 

and equipment. 
Construction 

 JR Meadows will be doing a Storm Drainage test July 16th. 
 The Flaneur project is about 50% complete 
 Sidewalk replacement on Monroe St. slated for the end of July. 

 

Code Enforcement Summary Since Last Community Update 
Date Code Violation Type Status 

7/2/2021 Overgrown Vegetation LTR- Initiated 
7/2/2021 Stagnant Water LTR- Initiated 
7/5/2021 Abandoned Vehicle Initiated 
7/7/2021 Road Access Concerns Initiated 

 

  
 

 



July 7, 2021 

Governor Kate Brown Directs State Agencies to Conserve Water 
in Response to Drought Conditions 

State government response to drought is necessary as Oregon faces 
unprecedented drought, threatening community health and wellbeing, 

economies, ecosystems, and quality of life 
   

(Salem, OR) — Governor Kate Brown today issued Executive Order 21-20, directing state agencies to 
curtail nonessential water use, implement water conservation measures, and encourage drought 
resiliency. The directive comes as a result of 19 Oregon counties already in declared drought 
emergencies, and the rest of Oregon facing threats of drought, according to the U.S. Drought Monitor.  
 
"Oregon has a strong history of managing and caring for water, but climate change and chronic drought 
require water conservation and a commitment to working together," said Governor Brown. "Many state 
agencies already have taken steps to improve the sustainability of their operations, including actions to 
reduce water usage. Through this Executive Order, state government can respond to this growing crisis, 
lead by example, and show Oregonians that drought is a serious issue—but one that can be managed if 
we all work together. At the same time, it is critically important that we keep in mind how curbing water 
in public places may affect vulnerable Oregonians who may turn to public sources of water for relief 
from hot weather, and adjust as appropriate. 
 
"Many local governments have also curtailed water use on city and county facilities. I appreciate their 
leadership and encourage all local governments in drought-stricken counties to conserve water and 
begin implementing drought resiliency strategies as we face a worsening drought together. 
 
"Oregonians can do their part, as well. I encourage everyone to be conscious of water usage and to take 
steps to reduce water use whenever possible." 
 
The Executive Order, effective today, directs state agencies that own or manage land or facilities to:  

• Implement actions that curtail or end the non-essential use of water for landscaping and other 
exterior features of buildings and grounds, including lawn watering, fountains that do not re-
circulate water, and window washing; 

• Institute a moratorium (where allowed) on the installation of new non-essential landscaping 
projects that require irrigation at state-owned buildings; and  

• Develop and place signs and other messaging within state-owned buildings to encourage state 
employees to reduce their non-essential uses of water inside state-owned buildings.   

The full text of Executive Order 21-20 is available here.  

 
  

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2foregon.us2.list-manage.com%2ftrack%2fclick%3fu%3d41b11f32beefba0380ee8ecb5%26id%3d5a1d736af0%26e%3d91a3d95c84&c=E,1,BpMxKLnCoq4xdiCvPx_hP4hfjTvwpYmzypsRSjTDkJ4mw9vhxNiPWtVZQEqbXYj2bTbYe8M7LO-NsD1pr68HbAlaS0OtXbAft0qKaBTerIBZDhQbUR4n75PDdsfD&typo=1


Police 

4th of July Patrols/Activity 
 

Elijah, Cody and Emily were caught on July 4th having so much fun watching their 
fireworks display in their driveway that Senior Officer Blair and Officer Steeves had to 
stop and cool things down by issuing star spangled colored popsicles to the kiddos. 

 

 
 
 

Fireworks Calls 
 

The police department only received about 4 official complaints regarding fireworks 
during the evening.  There were some illegal aerial fireworks throughout the city.  In 

each of these areas there were only a few bursts of fireworks and then they stopped so 
Officers were unable to locate specifically where they were coming from therefore 

Officers were not able to issue any citations.   
 

The Carlton Police Department would like to thank all the families that took extra safety 
precautions while having fun watching their legal firework displays.  

 
 

  



Arrest 
 

44-year-old Kevin Hocking of Carlton was arrest for Felony Domestic Violence during 
the evening of the 4th.  He was subsequently lodged in the Yamhill County Jail. 

 
 

Briefing in the Park/Coffee With Carlton Chief, Senior Officer Jake Blair and 
Officer Micah Steeves 

 
A special thanks to Carlton citizen, John Schmidt, who joined Carlton Officers in Ladd 

Park during the officers morning briefing.  
 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carlton PD Activity for June 29, 2021 thru July 6, 2021 



 



   

 



Finance-Administration-Planning 
 

 Safety- Committee working on safety inspection issues 
 Planning- No new land use applications 

 

The Pool is OPEN!!! 

PUBLIC SWIM HOURS OF OPERATION 
 

Sunday through Friday: 11 AM — 2 PM & 3 - 6 PM 
 

Saturday: 11 AM — 2 PM, 3—6 PM & 7—9 PM 

 

Swim lessons, pool reservations, family swim, swim club, lap and teen swim will not be 
held this summer. Pool passes will also not be offered. We are offering a modified pool 
schedule in order to maintain a high level of health and safety protocols.  

We did have some unexpected issues arise that caused an unexpected pool closure on 
Wednesday this week. 

Thank you for your understanding.  
 
 
 

For Previous City Community Updates: 

City Community Updates | City of Carlton, Oregon 

   

https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/community/page/city-community-updates

	Governor Kate Brown Directs State Agencies to Conserve Water in Response to Drought Conditions

